Testimony SB 185 /AB 256

May 12, 2009

To: all committee members

I would like to read the last line of the PSC Mission statement:

In all of the above, we consider and balance diverse perspectives and we endeavor to protect the environment, and the public interest and the public health and welfare.

I feel the PSC has not lived up to their own mission statement in regard to siting wind turbines.  

I was a member of a citizens committee appointed by the Town Board to research the health and safety impacts of living too close to wind turbines.  This research started with the State Model Wind Ordinance Draft.  Upon review of the documents provided by the PSC as a result of our public records request, it became clear that the model ordinance was woefully inadequate in protecting public health and safety.  

Our citizens committee was obligated to develop a new draft ordinance to present to our Town Board and Plan Commission that was based on science.  Following 5 months of research we produced a 318 page final report that was the backup for our ordinance recommendations.  After many open meetings with the Plan Commission, our Town Attorney and input from acoustical engineers, the final draft was presented to the town followed by public hearings.  15 months of hard work and 10’s of thousands of dollars in attorney fees produced a large wind ordinance that was adopted unanimously by the Plan Commission and the Town Board.   

The input for the state model wind ordinance came from the stakeholders and their attorneys.  It was written to allow quantity siting of wind turbines with little regard for Wisconsin citizens health, safety or property rights.

The state model wind ordinance has disappeared from the state website for good reason. Unfortunately siting continues with the same status quo:

1. Nonparticipating landowners are forced to live with a wind turbine at a 1000 foot setback from their home and a 440 foot setback from their property lines.  Again, there are no scientific documents to support these setbacks.

2. The sound study is furnished by the wind developer who essentially is the potential violator. 

3. The shadow flicker study is also furnished by the wind developer who is the potential violator.

4. Complaint resolution is up to the wind developer under their terms.

If the PSC is given total control to write new standards for wind turbine siting, do you seriously believe they will abandon their rubber stamping techniques they have applied in previous wind farm permitting? I think not.

Your decision on this very controversial issue will be your legacy. You will determine the fate of the citizens of this fine state of Wisconsin.

The PSC is not an elected body and is not held accountable for their siting policies. There are problems in the wind farms permitted by the PSC that are being ignored. It appears that the wind developers regulate themselves.  

Local government has an intrinsic responsibility to protect the health and safety of its constituents.  Therefore I support local control and oppose the siting reform bills SB-185 and AB-256.

Cathy Bembinster

Evansville, WI 53536

